REMARKS AND REQUEST BY THE COMMUNICANT

ACCC/C/2007/21

Civic Alliance for the Protection of the Bay of Vlora vs. European Community

The Civic Alliance for the Protection of the Bay of Vlora:

Considering the importance of communication ACCC/C/2007/21 as the first instance, which presents Aarhus Convention compliance issues for an International Financial Institution;

Being aware that, as all documentation is made public in UNECE’s website, other non-governmental organizations and members of academia in Europe and the United States have expressed interest on the communication and are following it carefully;

Bearing in mind that the European Community is a very important actor for the Aarhus Convention operational and implementation stage;

Considering that the European Community is among the largest financial contributors for the effective functioning of Convention’s institutions;

Fully understanding that the compliance mechanism established by the Convention is “of a non-confrontational, non-judicial and consultative nature”;

Having regard of the high level of competence, integrity and objectivity of the members of the Compliance Mechanism;

Bearing in mind that principles of “independence and impartiality” are firmly enshrined in the Convention with respect to Article 9 requirements applicable to national bodies;

Firmly believing that the Compliance Committee would hold itself to the same, if not higher standards, as those required to national bodies under Article 9;

Having in mind Annex provision I.11 of Decision I/7 of the Meeting of the Parties;

Considering that the rapporteur in communication ACCC/C/2007/21 is a distinguished member of the Committee belonging to a country that is a member of the European Union; 

Considering that three distinguished members of the Committee belong to countries that are NOT members of the European Union;

Having in mind that even the appearance of lack of impartiality would not benefit the work and image of the Compliance Committee in its essential work to reviewing compliance in accordance with Article 15 of the Aarhus Convention and related Decisions of the Meetings of the Parties; 

Being aware that the Committee’s procedures are amicable and informal, and that by applying a liberal, but also a litteral, interpretation of provision I.24 of Decision I/7 of the Meeting of the Parties, the Committee is not bound to hold only ONE hearing or discussion on any particular case; and

Bearing in mind the spirit and letter of the Aarhus Convention and the need to ensure full and uniform compliance from all Parties;

Kindly urges the Committee and the Secretariat to:

1. Keep the communication ACCC/C/2007/21 open until its 24th meeting while urging the Party Concerned to respond to the Comments of the communicant;

2. Invite comments or submissions from other interested non-governmental organizations, members of academia or concerned institutions within and outside the European Union;

3. Invite the current rapporteur to respectfully withdraw from the communication and call on anyone of the Committee members coming from non-EU countries to act as new rapporteur in our communication.

Thanking you for your time and attention to this matter,

Sincerely,

Lavdosh Ferruni

Civic Alliance for the Protection of the Bay of Vlora

Tirana, April 2, 2009
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